SWYDDFA'R ARWEINYDD LEADER'S OFFICE



County Hall Cardiff, CF10 4UW Tel: (029) 2087 2087

Neuadd y Sir Caerdydd, CF10 4UW Ffôn: (029) 2087 2088

Fy Nghyf / My Ref:

CM27698

Dyddiad / Date:

26th June 2014

Councillor Nigel Howells
Chair, Policy Review and Performance Scrutiny Committee
City of Cardiff Council
county Hall
Atlantic Wharf
Cardiff
CF10 4UW

Annwyl / Dear Councillor Howells,

Re: Policy Review and Scrutiny Committee- 6th May 2014 Organisational Change Draft Cabinet Report

Thank you for your letter of May 8th setting out the Committee's comments and recommendations regarding the 'Organisational Change' draft Cabinet report.

I have previously expressed the importance of a strong scrutiny function for the effective governance of the Council. Having served on the Policy Review and Performance Committee I am aware of the insight and commitment that exists. I am firmly of the opinion that scrutiny has an important role to play in delivering the Organisational Change Programme and other major policy initiatives.

I am pleased to say that the report included a number of issues previously raised by the Committee, such as workforce planning, asset management, performance management and customer engagement. I also agree with the Committee that Scrutiny engagement will be crucial to the Programme's development and implementation. In view of this, Cabinet Members and Officers will be happy to work with Scrutiny to ensure that the work-streams falling under the Organisational Development Programme 2014-17 can be considered by Scrutiny as and when appropriate.

In relation to the issue of an appetite for change within the organisation, I can assure the Committee that the Chief Executive has a strong senior management team in place ready to lead this change programme. The Chief Executive has also undertaken sessions with operational managers at Senior Management Forum as part of the organisational development process. The feedback was very positive with a desire, particularly at operational manager level, to be empowered to take forward a positive programme of change and improvement.

I would also emphasise that the Co-operative values that underpin our approach will play an important part in engaging staff. The report makes clear that success will be dependent on

ATEBWCH I / PLEASE REPLY TO:

Swyddfa'r Arweinydd, Ystafell 525, Neuadd y Sir, Glanfa'r Iwerydd, Caerdydd CF10 4UW Ffôn (029) 2087 2500 Ffacs (029) 2087 2599

Leader's Office, Room 525, County Hall, Atlantic Wharf, Cardiff CF10 4UW Tel (029) 2087 2500 Fax (029) 2087 2599





the talent and commitment of Council employees. That is why I felt it was very important that the Chief Executive launch a programme of staff engagement. The Staff Roadshows which have taken place demonstrates this commitment to better engagement and staff development, which will be at the centre of how we will plan and implement changes.

In line with your recommendation, work will also be undertaken to ensure that a feedback mechanism is built into the commissioning cycle, and we will engage with the committee again as this work is developed.

The Committee's recommendation that the Council mobilise resources to support communities to develop alternative delivery models has also been included in the Organisational Development Programme, and we will explore an appropriate approach for taking this forward.

With regards to the Cardiff Debate, the engagement programme will ensure that as many people as possible are given the opportunity to feed in to the process. The approach will also draw on the Neighbourhood Partnerships in Cardiff, to enable as many people as possible are given the opportunity to contribute. Close work with existing community and third sector organisations, and their representatives, will be important however this is only one aspect of the Cardiff Debate. Specific community events will allow us to engage directly with citizens and easy-to-overlook groups as part of a comprehensive approach to engaging with communities on the issues that matter to them. It will include on street activity as well as opportunities to engage through a range of social media.

A briefing for all members will also be arranged on the Cardiff Debate to assist them, in their role as community champions, to encourage people to get involved in shaping the services they receive.

I recognise also the need for external representation on the Peer Challenge Group, however as this programme is central to the long term sustainability of service delivery, it must be led by the organisation's leadership who are accountable to the public. We will have external representative on the Group to provide independent voice and challenge, but the Chair must sit within the organisation. In terms of reporting, both Cabinet and scrutiny will receive regular and detailed updates as well as an opportunity to challenge.

To provide greater clarity on resources, including the Earmarked Reserve, the Committee will be presented with more detailed information at an upcoming meeting. With regards to the Committee's recommendation that there needs to be a formal schedule of meetings, it has been agreed that the Group will meet quarterly.

I look forward to working closely with the Committee in future as we implement the programme- your involvement will be important in making this a success.

Yn gywir, Yours sincerely.

CYNGHORYDD / COUNCILLOR PHIL BALE ARWEINYDD, CYNGOR DINAS CAERDYDD LEADER OF THE CITY OF CARDIFF COUNCIL